MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE – 8TH DECEMBER 2008


GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Management and Finance Committee held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Monday 8th December 2008 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Elaine Hadley (In the Chair)
Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor Tim Davies
Councillor David Dobbie
Councillor Roger Plastow
Councillor William Parry
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council





Assistant Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Pearl Banyard




Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson




Councillor Vaughan Hughes





Councillor Paul Key





Councillor John Ridley





District Councillor Tom Brown





District Councillor Trevor Young





1 member of the Press
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies received.
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor William Parry declared a prejudicial interest in agenda item 11 as a West Lindsey District Councillor.
Cllr. P. Key arrived at the meeting.

3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Plastow, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting on Monday 10th November 2008 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.
Cllrs. D. Dobbie and H. Clarke abstained from the vote.

Cllr. D. Dobbie requested that his comments be noted that he didn’t believe dates of transfer were mentioned at the meeting and were only made public knowledge the night after at the West Lindsey District Council meeting.

4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.
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5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chairman had no announcements.
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk advised the Committee that he had been informed from Steve Wiles at Lincolnshire Highways that work will hopefully commence in January for the footpath from Enderby Crescent through to Pingle Hill.
7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No public participation received.
8. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
No business to dispose of.
The Clerk did advised that he still needs some Councillors identification in order to carry out the CRB checks.

9. APPEAL REQUESTS
GAINSBOROUGH CHURCHES AND GAINSBOROUGH HOUSE CHRISTMAS DAY LUNCH COMMITTEE
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. D. Dobbie that Council give the Committee £200 to help fund the day for the elderly and vulnerable.
    
WHEELS 2 WORK
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. H. Clarke, seconded by Cllr. Cllr. T. Davies that Council refuse the appeal from Wheels 2 Work.
10. FINANCIAL REPORTS FROM NOVEMBER
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Plastow, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies that the monthly statement of income and expenditure for November 2008 be approved and signed by the Chairman. 
11. ASSET TRANSFER
Cllr. WSR. Parry left the room at 7:16pm.
Cllr. T. Davies requested that the Chair read out agenda item 2 again as all members weren’t present.
Cllr. T. Davies then advised Cllr. P. Key that he had spoken to Sue Harrison at West Lindsey District Council and she had advised him that Cllr. P. Key would need to declare an interest.

Cllr. P. Key declared a personal interest as a West Lindsey District Council employee.

The Clerk advised the Committee that in the Heads of Term the dates for transfer were April 2009 for Richmond Park and House and Aisby Walk and September 2009 for Roses and Marshalls sports fields. The Clerk advised that the Officers of the Town Council would prefer April 2010 for Roses and Marshalls.
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The Clerk advised that Aisby Walk and Richmond Park both have contractors maintaining the grounds and we would just monitor the contract and issue fines if necessary. The only staffing costs would be the staff at Richmond Park who would be tuped across to us.
The Clerk advised that the total net expenditure for Richmond Park / House as stated in West Lindsey District Council’s document is £57,425.
Cllr. D. Dobbie requested for a breakdown of the costs.

The Clerk advised that the Committee just need to formulate a resolution for full Council, and then he can gain information of the full breakdown from West Lindsey for Council to fully discuss.
Cllr. D. Dobbie questioned the figures given and said that he did not believe them to be accurate.

The Clerk asked Cllr. D. Dobbie whether he was accusing West Lindsey Officers of misleading this Council.

Cllr. D. Dobbie said no, but that he still did not believe the figures.

The Clerk reiterated that these were the figures supplied by West Lindsey District council. 
Cllr. T. Davies proposed the following resolution to go to full Council
That this Committee recommends Council to proceed with the Asset Transfers subject to Officers advice that the Roses and Marshalls element be delayed until the financial year 2010 / 2011 subject to details and costings being obtained from the District Council.

The proposal was seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow.

At the request of Cllr. D. Dobbie a recorded vote was taken for the motion as follows: 
For: Councillors T. Davies, EJ. Hadley, R. Plastow.


Against: Councillors D. Dobbie

Abstain: Councillors H. Clarke

A total of 3 votes for 1 vote against and 1 abstention the motion passed.

RECOMMENDATION to Full Council on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that this Council to proceed with the Asset Transfers subject to Officers advice that the Roses and Marshalls element be delayed until the financial year 2010 / 2011 subject to details and costings being obtained from the District Council.

The meeting concluded at 7:35pm

Chairman
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